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• August 2021 

Come to a Lodge Meeting,   

Come for the fellowship. 

Support your lodge. 

Boise Elks Lodge #310 

Benevolent and Protective order of Elks August 2021 

 

 

Lodge Meeting Wednesday, 
August 18, 2021, 7:30 pm 

Trustees will meet 5:30 pm 
before the House Meeting 

House will meet 6:30 pm 
before the Lodge Meeting 

“To Our Absent Members 

In Memoriam 

 Officers and other Notables 
Exalted Ruler Jeff Colaric 

Leading Knight Lloyd Skogerson  Boisi Elks Lodge #310 

Loyal Knight Dennis Hyland  6608 W. Fairview    

Lecturing Knight Barbara Martin  Ave., Boise, ID 83704 

Secretary/Bookkeeper Jerry Ransom  208-377-2763 

Treasurer Nathan Suekel  Office-Weekdays 

Tiler Michael Hebert   1pm to 4 pm 

Chaplain Jackie McFalls  Bar Hours  3-7PM 

Esquire Kim Miller   Tues., Wed., Friday 

Inner Guard Ed Coxe                  Later with a crowd 

Trustees  Chairman Gary Hoesing 1 yr 

 Carlos Jury Jr.           2 yr 

 Geri Scaglione          3 yr 

 Jane Stone 4 yr 

   Sue Apa     5 yr 

G E R T. Keith Mills 

         DD GER ID South    Thomas J. Marmon 

         PGER Sponsor                      Roger R. True 

I S E A President Chuck Roberts 

Lady Elk of the Year Melissa Suekel 

Elk of the Year Lloyd Skogerson 

Officer of the Year  John Conners 

Citizen of the Year James Earl 

PER Association Pres.         Julia Franklin  

Member Committee Julia Franklin 

Elkette President  Sceone Sorneson 

Chimes Editor Sue Apa         robertsue.apa@gmail.com 

ñThe  Faults of 
our  

members,  

We write  

upon  

the  

sand,ò 

“Their  

Virtues  

upon the tablets 
of Love  

and  

Memory.ò 

The Temple Chimes 

 

Exalted Ruler Corner 

Hello Members, 

I would like to remind everyone that it takes 

a lot to keep the Lodge going.  We really 

need your help with things around the 

Lodge. Also, when the weather isnôt so hot 

we will be starting to build our horseshoe 

pit and I am sure Bill Washam could use 

some help.   

If you have any ideas for Friday night  

dinners please let us know and/or if you can 

help with those dinners.  We can always use 

more volunteers for Bartenders also.  

 

So, please come out and support your 

Lodge. 

Jeff Colaric, Exalted Ruler   
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MEMBERSHIP 

The following have been proposed and elected to membership: 

Michael McGrath by Certificate of Release from Alameda, CA Lodge #1015 

Jared Jones proposed by Jerry Jones 

Robert Perata proposed by (brother) Leonard Perata of Eureka, CA Lodge #652 

Donna Jarman by application 

Jay Heyman by application 

Julia Franklin, Boise Elks Lodge 310, Membership Committee 

 

DEATH OF MEMBERS (IN MEMORIUM) 

NAME    BORN   PASSED  YEARS ELK MEMBER 

Robert D. Stevenson  5-25-1926  6-3-2021   73 years 

Bernard W. Skogerson II 10-15-1937  7-15-2021   19 years 

Randal McFalls  12-14-1943  7-16-2021   09 years 
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CELEBRATION OF LIFE FOR RANDY MCFALLS 

A celebration of Life for Randy McFalls, a  member  of our  Elks Lodge for 9 years, will be held on 
August 13th, at the Lodge, from 3-7 pm.  A small service will be at 4 pm with refreshments after and if  
anyone has a fun story about Randy, Jackie would love to hear from you.  Please join your fellow 
members in remembering Randy McFalls.  Randy passed away on July 16, 2021.   

 

LODGE NEW HVAC SYSTEM 

The Lodge new HVAC system is working beautifully.  The Lodge would like to give a great big shout 
out to all our wonderful members who  donated  to the   HVAC system for Lodge 310.  The HVAC 
system was a big purchase at over $l2,000 and  members  donated a  whopping   $9,000 plus  to put 
towards this expense.  We are so blessed and grateful to all of you.  Thank you so very much! 

 

FISHING ROD RAFFLE 

We started out with just one fishing rod for a raffle to offset the purchase of the HVAC system for our 
Lodge and ended up with two fishing rods donated by Ben Stroud.  These were two beautifully hand 
made rods that were displayed for several weeks so members could see them and buy a raffle ticket or 
two for the drawing on Motherôs Day and the second rod was drawn for on Fatherôs Day.  Gary Breke 
won the drawing held on Motherôs Day;  the second rod winner drawing was on Fatherôs Day and  that 
rod winner wishes to remain  anonymous,  however,  that  rod gleaned  the  winner $200 which was 
donated to the Lodge.  Congratulations to both winners of these fantastic rods.  May you fish with lots 
of luck! 

 

ER Dinner  Friday, June 11, 2021 (We roasted  2019-2020 ER Mike Miller) 

Running this again because John Conners was left off the announcement for receiving the óOfficer of 
the Year, award.  Congratulations John Conners! 

We finally had a chance to hold the ER dinner for PER Mike Miller on Friday, June 11, 2021.  The 
roast beef/potato/veggie meal was delicious (made by Jane Stone and her crew) and served over 40 
members.   The fun roast of  ER Mike Miller was held after the meal.  Delayed awards were also 
awarded that Friday evening to the following:  Lloyd Skogerson was awarded óElk of the Yearô; James 
Earl was awarded óCitizen of the Yearô.  Congratulations to both!  If you did not attend you missed out 
on a fun roast of Mike Miller.   

 

JIMMY THOMPSONôS  CELEBRATION OF LIFE 

Sandy Thompson would like to thank everyone who attended Jimmyôs Celebration of Life on July 17th 
at the Lodge.  Many stories were told, some serious and some really fun.  Elkettes helped with this 
event and everyone present enjoyed some good memories.   

 

REMINDER 

If you have CHANGED your address,   telephone numbers or email addresses please send these 
changes to us so that we may make the appropriate changes in the Lodge records.   

You may call the Secretary at 208-377-2763, or send your changes by mail to 6608 W Fairview Ave, 
83704,  or email to   boiseelkslodge@gmail.com. 

For those of you that want to receive the monthly Chimes by email, be sure to sign on to the website 
www.boiseelks.org and sign up for the electronic Chimes delivery.   

 

tel:208-377-2763
http://www.boiseelks.org/
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Members:  Draft Beer Price Increase   
 
You may know and have felt that some prices have gone up at the  grocery store or other places  you  may 
shop.  This  is the  same with  our Lodge venders.  Our  Lodge has  incurred   price increases in our keg beer 
pricing for awhile now.  With that in mind, we need to  inform  our  members  that  the keg beer prices will 
increase as of July 1, 2021.  A  Pitcher of draft beer will now cost $6. A small glass of draft beer will be $2  
and our large glass of draft beer will be $2.50.  All bottled beer pricing will remain at $3 with no increase at 
this time.  We  appreciate  our memberôs  business and hope you continue to come into the Lodge  to enjoy 
seeing and talking to your fellow members over a drink of beer or other beverages.  This means a lot to your 
Lodge to keep it solvent and prospering.  Thank you!   
Sue Apa, Bar Manager and Gary Hoesing, Trustee Chairman 

KITCHEN FOOD PRICE INCREASE 

You have probably noticed that your home food bill  has increased.    The same is for the food we offer at the   

Lodge  when the  kitchen is open or we have a Friday evening or special meal.   Costs have gone up every-

where!      The  Lodge  cannot absorb the price increase of groceries therefore, if you are ordering  from our 

Kitchen menu you  will see a small increase in the price of the food you order.  If  there is a Friday evening 

meal or a special meal at the Lodge; again you will probably see an increase in the price of your meal.  We  

have  been able  to keep prices very reasonable so we hope you will  continue to support  your Boise Elks 

Lodge 310.  See you soon at the Lodge!! 

POPCORN BEING POPPED AGAIN! 

The popcorn machine has been cleaned  and again we will be offering popped popcorn.  You may not take it 

out of the machine yourself but the bartender will be glad to put some in a boat for you if it is not already out 

on the bar counter.  A reminder that Hot Dogs are also always available for you from the bar to order.   

Members, 

I know some of you out there are pool ball players and shuffle board players.  Why not get a group together for 

a tournament?  You  could have a pot luck while enjoying the games or have a game day where you have 4 

different games per table, play that game for 15 minutes to half an hour and change tables to play a different 

game with different people.  A BBQ picnic is also a possibility.  Bring your own meal and something to share.  

All kinds of things are possible at your Boise Elks Lodge 310.  Ideas, Ideas!!!  Book your idea and get some 

friends to help! 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW SHIRT ORDERS 

 

I have one order for a couple of shirts.  Our  embroiderer is a couple of months out, in other words, we will not 

get our shirts or other items for at least two months, probably longer.  So, if you are interested in ordering a 

shirt, please call Julie Washam at (208-283-7764), or email me at (washamjb@gmail.com) so I may get your 

order in.  Also please note what kind of shirt you want.  There is a polyester, which is a golf shirt and there is a 

cotton blend shirt.  Choose your color, size and include your name and phone number.  Thank you,   

Julie Washam 
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August Birthdays: 

01 JohannesVerkerk 

04 Robert Bourn PER 

04 Kenneth Palmer 

04 Rick Sailor 

05 Wayne Preuett 

08 Beverly Kloss 

09 Patrick Bronson 

09 Mary Marlow 

10 Daniel Aulbach 

11 Connie Duering 

11 Beverly Evans 

13 Syd Viker 

19 Rick Brennerman 

19 Don Copple 

19 Michael Hebert 

20 Brian Johansen 

22 Carlos Jury Jr 

23 James Bean 

26 John Hein 

26 Jerry Stewart PER 

28 Raymond Hancock 

30  Ronald Manker 

31  Jeffery Colaric ER 

31 Mike Darr 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DRAWINGS 

In the May membership drawings, Victoria Gentleman and Michael Fennessy lost out on $250.  In the June 
membership drawing, Gary Street lost out on $250.  In July Jerome Stern lost out on $250.  YOU may be the 
next one to miss out on winning $250.  Come to Lodge and find out! 
 

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 
 

Dues  notices  for  the  2021-2022  Lodge year were mailed in February.  As of July 24th, the following 
members were listed by Grand Lodge as DELINQUENT:   
 
Adelle Adams, Sean Alger, Joel Anderson,  Patricia Angell,  Wilfred A Barrett,  James R Bean, Albert 
Benfatto,   Steve  W  Blake,     Ronald  W  Blakeley,  J. Gordon Brookover,  Joseph P Caroselli, James M 
Collins, Leon W Dansereau, Ronald G Hall, Lesa B Jackson, Robert L Kauffman, James E Kerns, Ronald J 
Laursen, Ronald Manker, Emerson C Maxson, Frank Nation, Daryl S. Sallaz, Charles R Schmoeger, Ronald 
W Scott, Robert Shirley, Gordon A Souza, Ronald Viano, Charles F Williamson, Donald M Wolverton.  

Dues are a major part of the Lodge Budget as income, along with donations, food functions and the lounge.  
If you are close to anyone in this list, please encourage them to pay their dues and remain a member of the 
Boise Lodge #310 of the Benevolent and Protective Order of Elks.  Also, if you are moving and donôt want 
to miss any of the snail mail that may be directed your way, please  inform the Office.  In August, the First 
Class Postage rate is going up to $.57 or $.58, and for each piece of  returned  mail it costs us the First Class 
Postage rate.  When two or more pieces of your mail are returned, your record is set to ñDo Not Send Mail,ò 
for all items.  

Jerry Ransom—Secretary  

Members are needed  

The Membership Chairperson needs committee members with various skills. Sales:   Working recruitment 
tables, working reinstatements,  and  greeting  guests and inviting them to join. Public Relations/Marketing: 
Promoting membership  on  social  media  and  the  Lodge web site. Making sure everyone is aware of the 
positive impact the Lodge has made on the community.  When Elkdom shines,   Elkdom grows! Orientation: 
Educating, involving, and inspiring the new Members to recruit and keep active. Matching their interests and 
time with a Lodge committee or activity. Collection Department: Assisting the Lodge Secretary with billing, 
collection letters, phone calls, e-mails  and  personal visits to delinquents.    Remaining patient and staying 
persistent. Want to pitch in just let one of the Lodge officers know.  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday  Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

4 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

5 6 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm  
Hot Dogs 
 

7 

8 
 

9 10 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Hot Dogs 

11 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Hot Dogs 

12 13 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Randy McFalls  
Celebration of 
Life 
3-7 pm  See article  
 

14 

15 16 
EOY/LEOY 
Meeting 
6:30/7 pm 

17 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Kitchen Open 5 
pm 
Gem State Arms  
5-8pm 
 

18  
LODGE NIGHT 
Lodge Open 3 
pm 
Kitchen Open 5 
pm 
Trustees 5:30 
House 6:30 
Lodge 7:30 

19 20 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

21 
Youth  
National 
Guard  
9am to 12  
noon 
 

22 
 

23 
Red Cross 
Blood Drive  
11:15 am  
to 5 pm 
Lodge Room 

24 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

25 
Lodge Open 3 –
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 
Game Day 1 pm 
ELKETTES  
 7 pm 

26 27 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Hawaiian  
Dinner  
Cocktails 5 pm 
Dinner 5:30 pm 

28 
 

29 
 

30 31 
Lodge Open 3-
7pm 
Hot Dogs 

1 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

2 3 
Lodge Open 3- 
7 pm 
Hot Dogs 

4 

       

Boise Elks Lodge #310   August 2021 

 

ELKETTES:  The Elkettes will meet on Wednesday, August  25th, 2021, at the 

Lodge at 6:30/7 pm.  Thank you!  Bugs 

EOY/LEOY:  Will Meet on Monday, August 16th, 6:30 pm meeting 7 pm.   

Thank you!  Sue Apa 

 

Dues Notices for the 2021-2022 Lodge Year were mailed in February. Dues are a 

major part of the Lodgeôs funding for major costs in the Budget. Paying your 

dues helps Boise #310 keep up with the funding of our  programs and community 

support efforts. 

Jerry Ransom – Secretary 


